PINE BROOK NEWS

THE PINE BROOK CIVIC ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

Summer 2018

Neighborhood Picnic

The PBCA neighborhood picnic is set for Saturday, August 25th from 3-10 pm. In addition to food, fun, music, games and meeting your neighbors, the PBCA will rent a moonwalk for the kids. The Civic Association will provide burgers, hot dogs, fried chicken, fixings and drinks. Each family should bring a pot-luck dish, so start planning now for that special recipe to wow your neighbors. See the enclosed flyer for full details. There is a small fee to help cover expenses.

Yes, you can bring relatives and/or friends who do not live in the neighborhood. They will have to bring a side dish as well as paying the same fee.

PLEASE VOLUNTEER TO HELP!!! We need someone to organize the grills and organize the kid's activities. We also need folks to help set up, sign-in folks, take care of the Moonwalk, cook food, buy ice, and many other jobs. Please contact David Fish at 737-6635 to volunteer.

Neighborhood bike parade

Kids of all ages are invited to attend a bike parade beginning at 2:30 p.m. on August 25th at Pavilion Park before the start of the picnic. Bring your bicycle decorated with your best creative ideas. The kids will ride along Oxbow and Copper Kettle before returning to the park.



Calendar

August 25th, Saturday, 3 pm - ?? Pine Brook Annual Picnic. Pavilion Park

September 10th, Monday, 7:00 pm PBCA Board Meeting @ 420 Lamp Post Ln.

October 1st, Monday, 7:00 pm PBCA Annual Meeting @ Pavilion Park

October 5th & 6th, Friday and Saturday, Pine Brook Fall Neighborhood Yard sale. Most folks start selling at 8am.

President's Corner:

Hi Neighbors,

I hope many of you will come to our neighborhood picnic on August 25. Also, the annual meeting will be at the pavilion on Monday October 1. The more folks that come, the better the input to your Board of the Pine Brook Civic Association.

We have several ongoing projects that we have been working on. A major project completed this Spring was trimming and removal of dead trees from the Hidden Park, and installation of substantial new playground equipment. Thanks to all the volunteers who put much effort into assembling that equipment. We intend to make plans for rehabilitation of the pavilion itself, with the idea of making it more useful over time.

Since we are also approaching an important election this November, the Board will discuss the feasibility of having candidates come to the pavilion so you can meet them. With candidate schedules, its uncertain when or even whether we can do this, but it would be good to give our residents the chance to meet people you might vote for. If this works, we will send out an email giving date and time.

As usual, unfortunately I have to remind folks to pay their dues. Some people just forget and some think they have a good reason not to pay. Well, it's a little like a coffee fund at work - some people hardly drink any and others drink a lot, but everyone benefits from it being there. We all benefit from our parks and PBCA, and it costs very little to support them.

There does not appear to be any news about our bridge - we will inform you if we hear anything. Finally, we are shortening the newsletter to make it more readable. Have a great end of Summer and early Fall.

Lee Morrison President, PBCA 761-9090

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President	Lee Morrison	717-761-9090
Vice-president	Kim Zurflieh	717-503-0603
Secretary	David Fish	717-737-6635
Treasurer	Ramon Marin	717-730-2110
Grounds mgr.	Chaz Lepley	717-975-7395
Past President	Jacquie Kirby Hensel	717-737-2425

BOARD MEMBERS

Dave Chajkowski	717-766-3706
Carol Deglmann	717-737-0674
Don Fry	717-763-1058
Jeanne Lowe	717-763-1955
Katie Manning	717-215-8774
Rick McMullin	717-979-2950
Jake Miller	717-478-4467
Teresa Williams	717-972-0101

Web Site: www.pinebrookcivicassociation.com

Please don't block sidewalks

Please be advised that while temporarily parking a vehicle on the sidewalk is permitted while loading or unloading, Township regulations forbid the continuing blockage of sidewalks in the neighborhood. Please park vehicles in the street if you do not have adequate space in your driveway. People walking or parents pushing strollers will appreciate this.



Please join the Pine Brook discussion group on the web. It's free for residents and your email address will NEVER be given out. Sell items and keep up to date on neighborhood news and other interesting tidbits. site: http://www.pinebrookcivicassociation.com



Pine Brook Ladies Luncheon

The next Pine Brook Ladies Luncheon is scheduled for Monday, August 20th at 11:30 a.m. at Rock Bass Grille. (461 S Front St, Wormleysburg, PA)

Our Luncheons are held the third Monday of each month at 11:30 a.m. from March through December.

If you would like to join the group, please e-mail Carol Deglmann at thmdeg@aol.com or call her at 717-737-0674. The group is growing is looking forward to meeting more Pine Brook folks!

The luncheons for the remainder of 2018 are:

- September 17th at The Caddy Shack
- October 15th at The Pizza Grille on Gettysburg Road
- November 19th at Nick's in New Cumberland
- December 17th at Theo's

Bocce anyone?

Hampden Township has finished some renovations at Hampden Park located next to the pool. These include new playground equipment, a new pavilion and two professionally installed Bocce courts. The rules of play may be found online and an inexpensive set of bocce balls may be purchased at local sporting goods stores. Anyone in the neighborhood interested in starting a neighborhood playdate?

Pine Brook Fall Yard Sale

Empty the garage and basement, the Pine Brook Fall Neighborhood Yard Sale will take place on Friday and Saturday, October 5 & 6.

You can sell on one or both days and you do not need a permit to participate. While most people begin selling around 8 a.m., you can start and stop when you like.

The association will advertise the sale in the newspaper, but all residents are encouraged to promote the sale on any online venue you use.